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	DPL Trustees Meeting Minutes
	
	

	MARch 15, 2018, Main library, 6:00 pm
	
	

	
	
	

	Meeting Called By
	Board of Library Trustees, Dedham
	

	Type of Meeting
	Monthly Meeting
	

	Chairman
	Margaret Connolly
	

	Secretary
	Mary Ann Sliwa
	

	Attendees
	Margaret Connolly, Tracy Driscoll, Sarah Santos, Mary Ann Sliwa, Monika Wilkinson, and Bonnie Roalsen
	

	PUBLIC ATTENDEES
	None
	


The March 15, 2018 meeting of the Dedham Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 6:09 pm by Chair, Ms. Connolly. 

Public Input:

None
Action Items:
Discussion and Vote: Minutes of February 8, 2018
Regarding the minutes of February 8, 2018, there was no discussion. Ms. Driscoll made a motion to accept; Ms. Sliwa seconded; all voted in favor of accepting the February 8, 2018 minutes. 
Discussion and Vote: Financial Report February 2018
Ms. Wilkinson made a motion to accept the February Financial Report. Ms. Connolly seconded the motion. All voted in favor.
Discussion and Vote: FY’19 Budget
Ms. Wilkinson commended Ms. Roalsen on a job well done regarding the FY’19 budget presentation before the Town of Dedham Finance & Warrant Committee on March 3, 2018. She noted the excellent coverage of our needs and accomplishments, especially through the pictures. She noted that it indicated that the library is using its resources well; she stated that the strategic changes Ms. Roalsen has led were appreciated by the audience. 
Ms. Sliwa made a motion to accept the FY’19 Budget. Ms. Dricoll seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

Discussion and Vote: Renovation Budget (with Additional Allocation of Funds for Renovation)
Ms. Roalsen requested an additional $10,700 from the Caroline B. Wade Trust fund to complete renovations at the Main Library. She reviewed the allocations to date of $79,553 for renovations at the Endicott and Main. 
Commendations were made about the excellent job Ms. Roalsen has done in taking care of the buildings we have, including restoring the original hardwood floors at the Main. Ms. Roalsen noted the creation of flexible community spaces with data and electrical access. Ms. Sliwa noted that the Trustees can honor the wishes of those who donated to the library.
Ms. Sliwa asked that the minutes of tonight’s meeting be voted on as soon as possible so that these funds could be released. The Trustees agreed to set up a short meeting on March 20, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Main Library to do so. Ms. Connolly will post the meeting publicly on March 16, 2018.

Ms. Santos made a motion to allocate $10,700 from the Caroline B. Wade Trust fund to complete renovations at the Main Library. Ms. Sliwa seconded. All voted in favor. 

Update: Conversational English Tutoring

Ms. Sliwa reported that 22 tutors and the 12 tutees who reside or work in Dedham are currently participating in the program. It has been a great success; tutors contributed to the effort to find employment for the evacuees from Puerto Rico, most of whom are now working. She thanked the library staff and director for their support of the program.

Director’s Report:
Ms. Roalsen spoke of the high program attendance numbers, 5000 in February 2018, despite the closings for renovations. 
Ms. Roalsen talked about the collaborations with Dedham Library Innovation Team including the outstanding attendance at the Smack Dab in the Middle Author Festival on March 3, 2018 and the upcoming gala.

Ms. Roalsen reviewed the multiple collaborations with the Dedham Public Schools and the Youth Commission including coding, 3D design, soldering, and the Boys 2 Men group activities.
QR coding of the collections to link the physical objects to digital content has begun. The goal is that by curating the digital content it will become more visible. Augmented Reality is in the works. New staff hiring was reviewed; it will make this possible.

The library staff are working on summer programming design. There will be a music/concert series at both locations. 

Old/New Business:

Update: Dedham Library Innovation Team Fundraiser
Ms. Driscoll spoke about the event on April 13, Night in Havana: Dedham Reads Together 2018, 7:00 pm at 
the Endicott library. She brought forward the group’s request that the Endicott library close early so the group can set up for the event. A discussion ensued. It was decided that Ms. Driscoll will clarify the request and the Board of Library Trustees will vote on the early closing on Tuesday, March 20, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Main.
Update: Municipal Campus/Dedham Square Open Space

Ms. Wilkinson reported that she attended the public input meeting on March 14, 2018. She noted that the area that may be a municipal green space is small and impacted by multiple concerns.
A schedule of upcoming Board of Library Trustees meetings was set. For the purpose only of Discussion and Vote: Minutes of March 15, 2018 and Discussion and Vote: Early Closure of Endicott Library on April 13, 2018:  March 20, 2018, 6:00 pm, Main Library.
Next monthly meeting will be April 12, 2018 at 5:30 pm at Endicott. The May meeting will be held on May 3, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Main.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:41 pm by Ms. Sliwa; Ms. Wilkinson seconded; all voted in favor.
Action Item Table:
	Action Item
	Person
	Date Due

	Director's Goals Working Group
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Santos, Ms. Roalsen
	March 2018

	Donors Working Group
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen and staff
	In progress

	Policy Working Group: room reservations, art policy
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Connolly, Ms. Roalsen
	On-going

	Budget Subcommittee
	Ms. Connolly, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen
	March 2018


Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Sliwa

